SY24-25 Student Ahnouncements

QUICK LINKS FOR STUDENT INFORMATION:

e Food Menus
e Weekly Newsletters

e Share A Story with HUHS Communications for social media and media coverage

Good morning, Hartford Union! PLEASE STAND FOR THE PLEDGE OF

ALLEGIANCE:

| pledge allegiance to the flag of the United States of America and to the Republic for
which it stands, one nation under God, indivisible, with liberty and justice for all.

Today’s Announcements: 9/17/24

Events This Week



https://www.huhs.org/services/menus.cfm
https://www.huhs.org/resources/weekly-newsletter.cfm
https://forms.gle/PNCdQFaNFke8jG6D6

SEPTEMBER

DATE

9/18

Do you enjoy the card game Magic the Gathering? Or are you interested in
learning to play? Come to our informational meeting during Oriole time on
Wednesday, September 18th in room 135 (Mr. Yohn’s room) to learn more. No
experience is needed and you don’t need to have your own cards to play —
everyone is welcome!

H-Club will be finalizing its roster tomorrow. If you have registered, but not
completed the proper paperwork and sign up requirements, you will not be
included on this year’s roster.

If you are interested in joining DECA there is an informational meeting TODAY
during Oriole Time in Ms. Geiger’s room. Please sign up in Minga.

Forensics meeting TODAY during Mrs. Cassel’s OT. Be sure to sign up and check
the TVs for more info.

9/17

Lifetouch will be here for picture retake day tomorrow from 10:15 AM - 12:15
PM. If you have not had your picture taken with them yet make sure you stop in
the front lobby during that time to get your picture taken.

Do you enjoy the card game Magic the Gathering? Or are you interested in
learning to play? Come to our informational meeting during Oriole time on
Wednesday, September 18th in room 135 (Mr. Yohn’s room) to learn more. No
experience is needed and you don’t need to have your own cards to play —
everyone is welcome!

The International Awareness Club will be hosting their first meeting of the
year on TODAY during Oriole Time. Please sign up for Ms. Piittmann’s
OT session to attend. They will be discussing: comparing and
contrasting different cultures with the United States’ culture. Please join
them to learn more about this new and improved club and bring an
orange card! Snacks will be provided!

College Visits are back! This Thursday September 19th, a representative from
UW-Oshkosh will be visiting during Oriole Time in room 132. If you are
interested in attending, register for the “UW-Oshkosh College Visit” session in
Minga. Please register at least a day prior as a courtesy to the College Rep.
H-Club will be finalizing its roster on Thursday, September 19. If you have
registered, but not completed the proper paperwork and sign up requirements,
you will not be included on this year’s roster.

If you are interested in joining DECA there is an informational meeting this
Wednesday during Oriole Time in Ms. Geiger’s room. Please sign up in Minga.
Students interested in Forensics! Be sure to sign up for Mrs. Cassel’s Forensics
OT TOMORROW. Wednesday, September 18 and bring your orange card. Check
the TVs for more info.

9/16

Do you enjoy the card game Magic the Gathering? Or are you interested in
learning to play? Come to our informational meeting during Oriole time on
Wednesday, September 18th in room 135 (Mr. Yohn’s room) to learn more. No
experience is needed and you don’t need to have your own cards to play —
everyone is welcome!

The International Awareness Club will be hosting their first meeting of the
year on Tuesday September 17th during Oriole Time. Please sign up for
Ms. Piittmann’s OT session to attend. They will be discussing: comparing




and contrasting different cultures with the United States’ culture. Please
join them to learn more about this new and improved club and bring an
orange card! Snacks will be provided!

College Visits are back! This Thursday September 19th, a representative from
UW-Oshkosh will be visiting during Oriole Time in room 132. If you are
interested in attending, register for the “UW-Oshkosh College Visit” session in
Minga. Please register at least a day prior as a courtesy to the College Rep.
H-Club will be finalizing its roster on Thursday, September 19. If you have
registered, but not completed the proper paperwork and sign up requirements,
you will not be included on this year’s roster.

If you are interested in joining DECA there is an informational meeting this
Wednesday during Oriole Time in Ms. Geiger’s room. Please sign up in Minga.
This is a reminder that the first Math Club meeting will take place this
Wednesday during Oriole Time in Drama Lec. If you have an interest in helping
organize the middle school math meet, sign up for OT with Mrs. Dubnicka.

9/13

Students: you MUST be scheduled for Choice OT sessions by 12:18pm each day
(that’s the end of 3rd block). Any student who is not scheduled by then will be
assigned to a required session with Ms. Lam for Choice OT.

Robotics is holding a brat fry at the Piggly Wiggly in Hartford tomorrow, Sat
14th, from 10-early afternoon! Come for lunch and drive a robot or play ring
toss with one too!

2023-2024 Spring Yearbook inserts are ready to be picked up! If you ordered a
yearbook last year, please stop in the office and pick up your insert!

There will be a SkillsUSA meeting today during Oriole Time. SkillsUSA is a club
that helps students develop leadership skills, network, and participate in
competitions in many different areas. If you have SKILLS, show up and find out
what SkillsUSA is all about. Make sure to sign up for Mr. Dzikowski Oriole Time!
Interested in becoming a better communicator and improving your self
confidence? Learn more at the Forensics introductory meeting during Ms.
Cassel’s OT on Wednesday, September 18. Make sure to sign up!

If you are interested in being a part of our stage crew for the Fall Musical,
please email musical@huhs.org We are looking for people who can commit
evening rehearsals from mid-October to mid-November. You do need to obtain
an Orange Card by October 15th.Attention Wrestlers: Our first Open Mats for
this year will be today at 3 PM. Please spread the word!

Last night at the Birdbath, the varsity Hartford-Slinger girls swim team
improved to 2-0, beating West Bend, 107-63. JV fell 50-105, now 1-1. Varsity
took victory in 10 of 11 events. Strong performances were put in by Emma
Solheim, winning the 50 Free and 100 Fly. Cora Wilson, 2™ in the 50 Free and
3 in the 100 Free. Kalia Lampi won the 100 Back and finished 3" in the 100
Fly. Lilliana Cramer won the 200 IM and 100 Breaststroke. Other strong
finishes were Livvy Bonney, 2" in the 100 Breaststroke. The 200 Medley Relay
of Kalia Lampi, Lilliana Cramer, Emma Solheim and Cora Wilson won with a time
of 1:54.87. The 200 Free Relay of Emma Solheim, Lana Coons, Cora Wilson and
Payton Jankowski won with a time of 1:46.49. Next up is Grafton Thursday,
September 19 here at Grafton. Great job ladies!

9/12

9/11

Students: you MUST be scheduled for Choice OT sessions by 12:18pm each day
(that’s the end of 3rd block). Any student who is not scheduled by then will be
assigned to a required session with Ms. Lam for Choice OT.



mailto:musical@huhs.org

e Our library is open until 4 each day. Enjoy a good book, find a quiet space to
study, or explore some makerspace activities. We are open for you!

e The International Awareness Club will be hosting their first meeting of the
year on Tuesday September 17th during Oriole Time. Please sign up for
Ms. Piittmann’s OT session to attend. They will be discussing: comparing
and contrasting different cultures with the United States’ culture. Please
join them to learn more about this new and improved club and bring an
orange card! Snacks will be provided!

® Robotics Team new member meetings and ice cream social is tomorrow! In the
cafeteria, 6-7 pm. Come see how Robotics is more than just robots. There is
truly something for everyone, from build to programming to electrical to
business and marketing. No experience necessary! Parents are welcome.

e Those interested in joining Best Buddies there will be a meeting today in room
125 during Oriole Time.

e 2023-2024 Spring Yearbook inserts are ready to be picked up! If you ordered a
yearbook last year, please stop in the office sometime this week and pick up
your insert!

e There will be a SkillsUSA meeting Friday during Oriole Time. SkillsUSA is a club
that helps students develop leadership skills, network, and participate in
competitions in many different areas. If you have SKILLS, show up and find out
what SkillsUSA is all about. Make sure to sign up for Mr. Dzikowski Oriole Time!

e Attention Mathletes! The Math Team is starting to get up and running. Please
look for QR code and information sheets in the math department to get signed
up. Our first informational meeting/practice will be Thursday Sept 26th. Any
guestions, reach out to Mrs. Dubnicka, Mrs. Cook or any math teacher. See you
there!

e If you are interested in being a part of our stage crew for the Fall Musical,
please email musical@huhs.org We are looking for people who can commit
evening rehearsals from mid-October to mid-November. You do need to obtain
an Orange Card by October 15th.

e Attention Wrestlers: Our first Open Mats for this year will be this Friday at 3
PM. Please spread the word!

9/10

NO ANNOUNCEMENTS OVER PA DUE TO PRE-ACT UNSECURE TESTING AT HUHS.

e Attention female students. Powderpuff registration has been extended. If you
would like to play, please register on GoFan. The game will be held on October
9th and the cost is $20 which includes a team T-shirt. Registration will close on
Sept 13th.

e The International Awareness Club will be hosting their first meeting of the
year on Tuesday September 17th during Oriole Time. Please sign up for
Ms. Piittmann’s OT session to attend. They will be discussing: comparing
and contrasting different cultures with the United States’ culture. Please
join them to learn more about this new and improved club and bring an
orange card! Snacks will be provided!

® Check out HUHS Team 1091 Robotics at the new member meeting this
Thursday the 14th. 6-7 pm in the cafeteria. Everyone participates fully all year
from the beginning. Learn and use machine, auto and welding skills, and
graphics, video and website development skills, programming of presentation
and competition robots, and electrical wiring design and Solidworks for CAD
designing. Enjoy some ice cream and toppings while hearing more about
Robotics. Parents welcome!

e Those interested in joining Best Buddies there will be a meeting in room 125
during Oriole Time on Wednesday, Sept. 11th.



mailto:musical@huhs.org

9/9

Students: our first Choice or Flex Day for OT is this Wednesday. That means you
need to register for which teacher you'’ll be with according to the sessions
offered. You must be scheduled with someone ahead of time each day...no last
minute changes. If you are earning a D or an F in a class, you need to be
spending at least one Choice OT with that teacher a week until your grade isa C
or higher. Go to your Minga app and click on FlexTime. This is what you were
trained on last week during Home OT. Ask any teacher if you need help.
Freshmen through Juniors, tomorrow is our PreACT Unsecure Day. Report to
school as usual and then go straight to your OT Home teacher. Remember to
eat a healthy breakfast and bring your charged Chromebook. Seniors, you have
no school tomorrow.

The library is open until 4 each day! Come in and check out a book!

The International Awareness Club will be hosting their first meeting of the
year on Tuesday September 17th during Oriole Time. Please sign up for
Ms. Piittmann’s OT session to attend. They will be discussing: comparing
and contrasting different cultures with the United States’ culture. Please
join them to learn more about this new and improved club and bring an
orange card! Snacks will be provided!

Check out HUHS Team 1091 Robotics at the new member meeting this
Thursday the 14th. 6-7 pm in the cafeteria. Everyone participates fully all year
from the beginning. Learn and use machine, auto and welding skills, and
graphics, video and website development skills, programming of presentation
and competition robots, and electrical wiring design and Solidworks for CAD
designing. Enjoy some ice cream and toppings while hearing more about
Robotics. Parents welcome!

Congrats to the Boys volleyball team as they defeated Racine Horlick, Port
Washington, and DeForest to finish out our home quad 6-0. The boys teams will
play at Nicolet on Wednesday evening.

9/6

Students - if you are planning on attending any extracurricular event including
tonight’s football game against Slinger, you will ONLY be allowed into the game
if you can show your ID through your Minga app - screenshots of your ID will
NOT grant you entry.

Speaking of Minga, check your notifications. Do you have an advanced pass
waiting for you? Remember, that’s a student responsibility piece.

Coaches vs Cancer shirts are still for sale in the main office for $15. Make sure
to stop by and pick up your shirt for tonight's game vs Slinger.

On September 8th at 1 pm, YAF will plant flags in front of the school as part of
the 9/11 Never Forget project. Come and help so we can remember those who
have fallen on that tragic day.

Did you know that our library is open after school until 4:00? Do you want to
learn about the Makerspace activities? Try it out! This library has some cool
activities!

Attention female students. Powderpuff registration has been extended. If you
would like to play, please register on GoFan. The game will be held on October
9th and the cost is $20 which includes a team T-shirt. Registration will close on
Sept 13th.

Looking for a job? On Wednesday September 18th, local businesses will be at
the Hartford Town Hall from 2-6pm looking for potential candidates to fill open
positions. Some of these employers will have jobs that work for Youth
Apprenticeship. If you want to build a resume and prepare for this job fair, see
Mr. Gawle in the College and Career Center, room 111B in the Library for more
information.




Last night, the Hartford-Slinger girls swim team kicked off their season with an
impressive win over Port Washington. Varsity won 131-39, while JV won 83-45.
Varsity went 1% and 2" in every event, and swept (1%, 2" and 3") in three
events. Strong performances were put in by Emma Solheim, winning the 200
IM and 100 Fly. Cora Wilson, winning the 50 Free and 2™ in the 100 Free. Kalia
Lampi won the 100 Back and finished 2" in the 200 IM. Lilliana Cramer won
the 100 Breaststroke. Other strong finishes were Livvy Bonney (pronounced
like Bonnie), 2™ in the 100 Fly and 100 Breaststroke and Marin Bonney, 2™ in
the 100 Back and 3™ in the 200 Free. All three relays won. The 200 Medley
Relay of Kalia Lampi, Lilliana Cramer, Emma Solheim and Cora Wilson won with
a time of 1:58.91. The 200 Free Relay of Emma Solheim, Lana Coons, Cora
Wilson and Payton Jankowski finished with a time of 1:47.27. And, the 400
Free Relay of Payton Jankowski, Kalia Lampi, Mina Villalobos and Lana Coons
finished with a time of 4:00.41. Next up is West Bend Co-Op Thursday,
September 12 here at the Birdbath - come cheer them on! Great job ladies!

9/5

Students: check your Minga notifications for passes that are sent to you...this
might be to go to the dentist or the Dean. Either way, it’s your job to find your
passes in the Minga app.

Heyyyyy Freshmen: are you interested in being a Student Board
Representative? A Student Board Rep is someone who's applied and been
selected to serve as a grade-level voice for their peers during School Board
conversations and decisions. This is a great leadership and communication
experience! Watch your email for information coming soon.

Lockers have now been assigned to all students and added to your Skyward
account.

Coaches vs Cancer shirts are still for sale in the main office for $15. Make sure
to stop by and pick up your shirt for this Friday’s game vs Slinger.

If you missed last week’s H-Club meeting, there is still time to join. The next
H-Club meeting is tomorrow at 6:50am in Drama Lecture. After Friday, H-Club
will not be accepting new members. If you have any questions about H-Club,
please email Mrs. Helms.

Today is our first art club meeting in room 152.

On September 8th at 1 pm, YAF will plant flags in front of the school as part of
the 9/11 Never Forget project. Come and help so we can remember those who
have fallen on that tragic day.

Did you know that our library is open after school until 4:00? Do you need a
quiet place to study? This is a good option!

9/4

Students: to avoid being marked unexcused absent, you must make sure that
when you scan into OT, your name appears on the teacher’s computer screen.
This is just like making sure your debit card swipes correctly at a store or that
your in and out time at your job is accurate. Teachers, please also watch for
student names while scanning occurs during OT every day.

Attention all YA students: you need to check your Minga Hall Pass notifications
every day to find advanced passes that Mr. Gawle writes for you. The meetings
with him are mandatory. Again, watch your Minga app for those passes which
are always sent to you at least a day in advance.

Coaches vs Cancer shirts are still for sale in the main office for $15. Make sure
to stop by and pick up your shirt for this Friday’s game vs Slinger.

If you missed last week’s H-Club meeting, there is still time to join. The next
H-Club meeting is this Friday, September 6 at 6:50am in Drama Lecture. After
Friday, H-Club will not be accepting new members. If you have any questions
about H-Club, please email Mrs. Helms.




e On September 8th at 1 pm, YAF will plant flags in front of the school as part of
the 9/11 Never Forget project. Come and help so we can remember those who
have fallen on that tragic day.

9/3

e Welcome back from your long weekend, students! We're again in Home
OT all this week for more important information you need to make this
year as smooth and positive as possible.

e One more reminder for students who park in our lots: you MUST have
your HUHS parking permit displayed in order to avoid a violation ticket.

e If you missed last week’s H-Club meeting, there is still time to join. The
next H-Club meeting is this Friday, September 6 at 6:50am in Drama
Lecture. After Friday, H-Club will not be accepting new members. If you
have any questions about H-Club, please email Mrs. Helms.

® Boys Soccer kicked off the Holiday weekend with a 4-0 win over
Waukesha South this past Friday. Goals by Senior Moses Erickson and
Juniors Jordan Romo, Hayden Bumgarner and Griffin Smith. Shoutout to
Senior Klay Schoonover for his 2nd consecutive clean sheet in goal! JV
won 4-1 as well. Come out to see the boys in their home conference
opener Thursday against Whitefish Bay. JV and JV2 behind school at
5pm and Varsity at Gib Mahr at 7pm

e Youth Apprenticeship is an opportunity for juniors and seniors to get
hands-on work experience in careers they are considering after high
school. There are 16 different career clusters a student can participate in
for YA. Interested? See Mr. Gawle in the College and Career Center which
is in room 111B in the Library for more information or to see the
updated jobs board for those students looking for jobs.

AUGUST

Date

Announcements

8/29

e Thank you to everyone for making our transition to Minga a positive one! Again, the
biggest tip as we continue to adjust is to always end passes that are associated with
you...students, end your bathroom passes; adults, end the pass when a student
arrives to you.

® A repeat of reminders for all students who drive to school:

o Remember to follow traffic rules and courtesy rules.

o You MUST have an approved and paid-for parking pass to park in our student
lots.

o Parking passes need to be picked up this week in the Main Office after school.

o We will begin checking student lots next week for visible passes displayed.
Violators may be ticketed.

o Freshmen and Sophomores — we have leftover t-shirts from your JumpStart! events. If
you did not get your Class of 2028 or Class of 2027 t-shirt, stop by the tables at lunch
today to get one...just in time for tonight’s football game!

e Coaches vs Cancer shirts are for sale in the main office for $15. Make sure to stop by
and pick up your shirt for next Friday’s game vs Slinger.

e Attention female students. Powderpuff registration closes this week. If you would
like to play, please register on GoFan. The game will be held on October 9th and the




cost is $20 which includes a team T-shirt.

Students and most staff, it’s your last day of the week! There’s no school tomorrow as
well as Monday. Enjoy your long Labor Day weekend, and we’ll see you back here
Tuesday!

8/28

A few reminders for all students who drive to school:

o Remember to follow traffic rules and courtesy rules.

o You MUST have an approved and paid-for parking pass to park in our student lots.

o Parking passes need to be picked up this week in the Main Office after school.

o We will begin checking student lots next week for visible passes displayed. Violators

may be ticketed.

Attention any student athletes interested in joining H-Club this year: the first meeting is this
Thursday at 6:50 in Drama Lec. Come and learn what H-Club is all about! Donuts will be
served. If you have any questions, please email Mrs. Helms.
Coaches vs Cancer shirts are for sale in the main office for $15. Make sure to stop by and pick
up your shirt for next Friday’s game vs Slinger.
Attention female students. Powderpuff registration closes this week. If you would like to play,
please register on GoFan. The game will be held on October 9th and the cost is $20 which
includes a team T-shirt.

8/27

Happy Day 2, Everyone! Thanks for a great first day yesterday! Minga Hall Passes are up and
running, nice. The only tip for emphasis right now about Minga Hall Passes is that everyone,
staff and students, need to make sure to end passess associated with them. Check your Hall
Pass Dashboard to do this.

Students, as you heard yesterday during Home OT: your Chromebook needs to be with you
every day, fully charged; you need to use the bathroom closest to your assigned location; and
only use your phone in during class IF a staff member has given you permission.

Attention any student athletes interested in joining H-Club this year: the first meeting is
Thursday at 6:50 in Drama Lec. Come and learn what H-Club is all about! Donuts will be
served. If you have any questions, please email Mrs. Helms.

Coaches vs Cancer shirts are for sale in the main office for $15. Make sure to stop by and pick
up your shirt for next Friday’s game vs Slinger.

Congrats to the girls golf team on their 2nd place finish in the first conference invite!
Sophomore Rita Kuepper fired a school record 73 and junior Josie Majerus was top 10. Lily
Oswald, Ainsley Newman, Alexis Rolsma and Paige Teske rounded out the effort. JV showed a
strong effort with a 6th place finish out of 16 teams in their invite!

8/26

Welcome to School Year 24-25, students! The HUHS staff have been working hard all summer
to make sure your experiences today through May are positive. As you know, we’re starting
off in OT. This is so you can meet and/or reacquaint with the “Home” group you stick with
through senior year. We also have important reminders and new information to share with
you before you head to your blocks of classes.

Speaking of your classes, please make sure you log into Skyward and check your schedule as
some changes may have occurred, including room numbers.

OT Teachers: please remember to take attendance for this morning's Home OT using the
spreadsheet shared with you last week as well as this morning.

Coaches vs Cancer shirts are for sale in the main office for $15. Make sure to stop by and pick
up your shirt for next Friday’s game vs Slinger.

Attention any student athletes interested in joining H-Club this year: the first meeting is this
Thursday at 6:50 in Drama Lec. Come and learn what H-Club is all about! Donuts will be
served. If you have any questions, please email Mrs. Helms.




